
March 9, 2017                 REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING                          7:00 PM      _                                                        

                

                              
PRESENT: James Lundrigan, Deputy Supervisor; Bradley Dixon and Patty Bikowsky, 

Councilpersons; Roy Kirley, Highway Superintendent; Tracy McLain, Town Clerk and 
approximately 2 guests. 

   
Deputy Supervisor Lundrigan opened the meeting at 7:00 PM with the Pledge of 
Allegiance.                   

 

AGENDA:       Patty Bikowsky made the motion the agenda is accepted, Brad Dixon   2nd it, all in favor, 
so moved.  

 

MINUTES:  Minutes from the February 9th regular meeting were read by Town Clerk, Tracy McLain.  
Brad Dixon made a motion the minutes are accepted as read, Patty Bikowsky 2nd it, all in 
favor so moved.   

 

REPORTS:      Highway Supt. Report:                                       Reports were presented and viewed  
                          Town Clerk Report:                                                            by the Board          

2 Justice Reports and Court Security:                                                  
  Dog Control Officer Report: 
  Code Enforcer Report: 
   

 
Deputy Supervisor Lundrigan informs the board that the spindles on the railing have not yet been 
installed at the Lake Park.  After reviewing the request from Oriskany Falls Village to become 
tax exempt, Patty Bikowsky made the motion to deny the request as all other Villages within the 
township pay tax on income properties.  Brad Dixon 2nd it, all in favor so moved.  Town Clerk is 
asked to write a letter to the Village of Oriskany Falls.   
 
Codes Officer Cesario has asked the Board to establish a price for the truss placards.  Patty 
Bikowsky made the motion to charge $15.00 for the stickers and $ 25.00 for the plates.  Brad 
Dixon 2nd it, all in favor so moved. 
Patty Bikowsky made the motion to advertise for bids for the judges/board bench construction, 
Brad Dixon 2nd it, all in favor so moved.   
 
Deputy Supervisor Lundrigan presented the following resolutions to the board for their 
consideration: 

 
17-10 to move monies in the amount of $27,000 from incorrect transfer back to Aquatic 
Growth NBT money market and into the correct money market account.  Brad Dixon made the 
motion to adopt the resolution, Patty Bikowsky 2nd it, roll call vote 3 votes yes. 
 
17-11 to move $189.36 from the Aquatic Growth Money market and into the town checking 
account for March’s bills.  Patty Bikowsky made the motion to adopt the resolution, Brad 
Dixon 2nd it, roll call vote, 3 votes yes. 

 
Bills in the General Account in the amount of $ 22,576.66 and bills in the Highway Account in 
the amount of  
$ 19,083.35 for a total of $ 41,660.01 were audited and approved for payment with a motion 
made by Patty Bikowsky, 2nd by Brad Dixon, all in favor, so moved. 

 
At 7:45PM Patty Bikowsky made the motion to adjourn, Brad Dixon 2nd it, all in favor, so 
moved. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Tracy McLain 
Town Clerk 
 



 


